PACER STACKTRAIN December 12, 2007

Stack Facts

Per Diem Relief Program, Effective December 17, 2007

Dear Valued Customer,

Pacer Stacktrain is pleased to announce our per diem relief program that grants additional
free days to allow more time for customer loading and for street turning equipment. The
program is effective for equipment that is notified or goes outgate December 17, 2007
through January 31, 2008.

Four additional free days will be added to our standard free time allowance for load to load
(L/L) scenarios, and two additional days will be added to our standard free time for all empty
to load (E/L) scenarios. This additional free time is only applicable for the following locations:

* Chicago

* Charlotte

* Atlanta

* Baltimore

* Boston

* Harrisburg

* Kearney

* Philadelphia

* All West Coast States — (California, Washington, Oregon, Utah)

If you have any questions regarding your freight movement on the Pacer Stacktrain network,
please contact Customer Support at:

Eastern Region: (800) 876-7281
Western Region: (800) 933-7822
Mexico: (866) 420-2290

We appreciate your business.
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